STANDING COMMITTEE

ANNUAL REPORT TO COLLEGE COUNCIL
Clackamas Community College
DUE DATE:    May 1




Submission Date: May 18, 2012
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	Committee Chairs: 

Phillip King, Dean, AFAC; Greg Wallwork, Foundation Board
	Committee Members: Staff:  Chippi Bello, Mindy Brown, Darcie Iven, Karen Martini, Janet Meister.  Retirees:  Kathy Chelminiak.  Foundation Board:  Dick Petrone, Tom Richards, Punky Scott, Diane Wustrack.  Donors:  Sue Stein.  Bd. Of Ed:  Jean Bidstrup.

	College Council Liaison:  Karen Martini


	Location of Minutes:         F:\1minutes\ 

	Committee Meeting Schedule: 2-3 times a year, as appropriate & needed 

	Committee Rotation Schedule: Not a set schedule.  


	Charge of Committee:  To recommend policy to Clackamas Community College and the Foundation regarding scholarships; to manage and implement selection and recognition of recipients; to recommend scholarship fund raising priorities to the Foundation; and to create and implement activities to recognize scholarship donors.


	Mission Statement of Committee:  Support student access and success through scholarship support.


	Goals/Objectives for Year:

For 11-12

· Continue to fine-tune and assess scholarship application timeline.

· Increase number of applicants, particularly in career/technical areas

· Streamline selection process and recruit appropriate number of “readers”

· Support the Foundation board and staff with data as they secure and maintain scholarship support.

· Debrief scholarship reception and suggest changes for the following year.




	Other Issues Dealt With, if applicable:



	Outcomes of Year’s Goals and Objectives:
· Application was revised to be less complicated, but still complete.  The timeline of April 30 deadline (versus March 1 from past years) was determined to work better for students and staff.
· Applications are up from last year.  600 applying for 12-13, versus 561 for 11-12.  Students have access to the writing lab to help with their essays, which has been beneficial.
· The selection process continues to be a challenge, involving lots of paper and the management of at least 20 readers/evaluators.  Applications will be available to read via Moodle this year, which will make a big impact for those readers choosing that method.
· Data is provided for the Foundation periodically.  Donors and community leaders are interested in retention, graduation rates, demographics, etc.  Full reports must be provided for grantors like the IFC and Miller Foundations.
· The scholarship reception, with its new format and fall date (moved from May) has been deemed a huge success.  Attendance is strong, donors continue to be seated with their student recipients, and each student is given their moment in the sun as they walk across the stage to shake the President’s hand. 




	Current and Future Issues:
The job of awarding scholarships is huge and continues to grow each year as more funds are available.  The scholarship coordinator is also a financial aid officer, so cannot devote full-time to this effort.  It would help immensely to get the application on-line, but that requires the purchase of a software and funding has not yet been identified. 
It continues to be a challenge get applicants from some high schools.  This year, Owen Sabin and LaSalle had very few applicants.
The Foundation has the challenge to replace funds contributed by the Miller Foundation for the last three years, $110,000 each year.  That three-year matching program is over.  

The Foundation is ramping up for a major fund raising campaign with scholarships identified as a component.  With that, a thorough assessment will be undertaken to ensure that scholarships are meeting student needs.  Questions continue to swirl around the size of an  award, how it combines with other financial aid, how we support international students, and others.
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Historical data:  A snapshot*
	Year
	# of applications
	# of awards**
	Total awarded

	1998-99
	250
	100
	$139,000

	2003-04
	408
	234
	$244,000

	2008-09
	522
	271
	$480,000

	2011-12
	561
	321 to 247 students
	$592,000


*These numbers reflect support for scholarships only. The Foundation also routes donated funds for emergency, childcare and textbook grants which are distributed through financial aid, ASG, the Veterans Center, LCOP/YPOP, and Early Childhood Education (which has an OCF grant for student support).
**Some students receive more than one scholarship.

